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STATE OF MARYLAND

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN RESOURCES
BALTIMORE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES
April 20, 2017
AMENDMENT NO. 1 to
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) 
OVERNIGHT SIBLING SUMMER CAMP
BCODSS/CS-17-003-S
Dear Prospective Offerors: 

This amendment is being issued to amend certain information in the above-named RFP. All information contained herein is binding on all Offerors who respond to this RFP. Specific parts of the RFP have been amended. The changes are listed below. New language has been double underlined and marked in bold (i.e. word), and language that has been deleted has been marked with a strikethrough (i.e. word). 

1.  Revise RFP KEY INFORMATION SUMMARY SHEET as follows:

Procurement Officer:
Jeannetta Boyce 




6401 York Road, Baltimore, Maryland 21212




Phone:  (410)953 853-3924 Fax:  (410)853-3221




e-mail:  jeannetta.boyce@maryland.gov
Pre-Proposal Conference:  
Friday, April 21, 2017; 10AM – 12 PM Local Time

6401 York Road, RM#1075 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, MD 21212; Conference Call-in Number:  1-866-720-0527; Passcode:  3970714# -- Callers must use a touch tone phone.
2.  Revise Section 1 Offeror Minimum Qualifications as follows:
1.1.1 The Offeror must have a camp facility that (a) is located no further than 165 200 miles from the Baltimore County Department of Social Services offices located at 6401 York Road, Baltimore, Maryland 21212; and (b) is available from 1:00 p.m. on Monday, June 19, 2017 through 9:00 a.m. on Sunday, June 25, 2017.  As proof of meeting this requirement, the Offeror shall submit with its Proposal a letter that provides the address of the camp facility and that states that it will be available during the applicable period.  If the camp facility is not owned by the Offeror, the Offeror shall also submit documentation that establishes its right to utilize the camp facility during the specified time period.

3.  Revise the first paragraph of Section 4.3 Questions as follows:
Written questions from prospective Offerors will be accepted by the Procurement Officer prior to the Conference.  If possible and appropriate, such questions will be answered at the Conference.  (No substantive question will be answered prior to the Conference.)  Questions to the Procurement Officer shall be submitted via e-mail to the Procurement Officer’s e-mail address indicated on the RFP Key Information Summary Sheet (Page iii).  Please identify in the subject line the Solicitation Number and Title.  Questions, both oral and written, will also be accepted from prospective Offerors attending the Conference.  If possible and appropriate, these questions will be answered at the Conference.

If you require clarification of the information provided in this amendment, please contact me at (410) 853-3924, or via email at jeannetta.boyce@maryland.gov. 

Date Issued:  April 20, 2017


By:







Jeannetta Boyce






Jeannetta Boyce






Procurement Officer









